
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

at a special meeting of the Council of the Borough of Kettering held at the Municipal Offices, Bowling Green Road, Kettering on 29th June 2016
Present:

	Councillor 
Scott Edwards ( Mayor)
	Councillor Shirley Lynch

	
"
Derek Zanger (Deputy Mayor)
	
"
Mary Malin

	
"
Duncan Bain
	
"
Clark Mitchell

	
"
Lloyd Bunday
	
" 
Cliff Moreton

	
"
James Burton
	
"
Russell Roberts

	
"
Ashley Davies
	
"
Mark Rowley

	
"
Mark Dearing
	
"
Mick Scrimshaw

	
"
Ruth Groome
	
"
Michael Tebbutt

	
"
James Hakewill
	
"
Greg Titcombe

	
"
David Howes
	
" 
Keli Watts

	
"
Ian Jelley
	
"
Jonathan West

	
	


16.C.19
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Adams, Bellamy, Brown, Derbyshire, Don, Henson, Hollobone, Jelley, Lee, Mills, Smith, Sumpter, Talbot and Thurland.
16.C.20
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.
16.C.21
RIGHT TO SPEAK
Mrs Rose Gibbins attended the meeting and indicated that she wished to address Council under the provisions of the Council’s Right to Speak Policy.
16.C.22
HONORARY ALDERMEN – MR TERENCE JOHN FREER

A report was submitted which considered the conferment of the title of Honorary Alderman of the Borough Council Kettering upon Mr Terence John Freer following his retirement from the Council on 9th February 2016.


Members noted that Section 249 of the Local Government Act 1972 allowed a Borough Council to confer the title of Honorary Alderman on those persons who had, in the opinion of the Council, given eminent services to the Council or Borough.


At a meeting held on 16th December 2015, Kettering Borough Council resolved that the award of the title of Honorary Alderman be conferred on former members who had served as a Member of the Borough Council for at least 25 years and who had rendered eminent services to the Council, or whose contribution during a shorter period of service was considered to be particularly distinguished or outstanding.


Supplementary information was circulated at the meeting.

Members noted that Mr Freer was first elected to the Council in 1976 and served continuously until his requirement in 2016. He was elected Mayor in 1982 and for many years was Leader of the Council. He has had a leading role in the economic development of the Borough since the 1970s, for overseeing growth in and around the Borough’s four towns, the development of our current recycling services and our leisure facilities, and in recent years, helped shape the development to the East of Kettering.  Mr Freer represented residents of St Peter’s Ward and as such was an active member of the West Side Community Association.  He has also held positions on the County Council and within the NHS.

Mrs Rose Gibbins addressed Council under the Right to Speak policy. Mrs Gibbins paid tribute to Mr Freer and expressed support for the recommendation that the title Honorary Alderman be conferred upon him.


The Mayor, The Leader of the Council, the Leader of the Opposition and Councillors all spoke in support of the recommendation, commending Mr Freer’s long service to the Borough of Kettering and wishing him well in his retirement.


The Chief Executive addressed Council on behalf of staff, commenting upon and commending Mr Freer’s long and eminent service as a Councillor and a Leader and also paying tribute to his wife, Mary, and his family for their support throughout the years.

It was proposed by Councillor Russell Roberts, seconded by Councillor Mick Scrimshaw and subsequently unanimously

RESOLVED
that:-


(i)
in recognition of 40 years’ continuous eminent public service as a Councillor and pursuant to Section 249 of the Local Government Act 1972 the title of Honorary Alderman of the Borough of Kettering be conferred on Mr Terence John Freer; and


(ii)
a badge of office and framed scroll be presented to Mr Freer.

Following the presentation of a badge of office and framed scroll, Mr Freer addressed the Council expressing thanks for the honour of being appointed the first Honorary Aldermen appointed by the Council.

Mr Freer also thanked Councillors, the Chief Executive and Mrs Gibbins for accolades expressed during the evening and for all the best wishes he had received upon his retirement.  In particular, Mr Freer thanked his wife and family for their support throughout the last 40 years.

 (The meeting started at 6.00 pm and ended at 6.45 pm)

Signed …………………………………….

The Mayor

AI

(Special Council No. 1)

29.6.16

